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CLAREMONT / WEASTE COMMUNITY COMMITTEE

FEBRUARY 2005

PARKS MEETING

Thursday 16th December 2004

Present:


M. Ferrer -  



resident



J. Fairchild -
   


    “


J. Faucitt -        


    “

M. Kirk -
  


    “




D. Parnham -      


    “

Cllr Tim Perkins       




Mick Walbank - 


Community Services 

Kay Fairhurst -
 

     “               “

Lesley Bates - 
 

     “               “

Paul McKeown - 


Environmental Services 

Steve Taylor -
   

     “               “

Steve Williams -
“

Ian Worsley                                         “                      “

A presentation, which reviewed developments over the past year and developments, planned for 2005 in Oakwood, Lightoaks and Buile Hill Parks was given by the officers in place of the usual walkabout.

Paul McKeown 

Paul explained that he is responsible for the parks infrastructures. This covers duties such as repairing fences, paths, and playgrounds etc. Over the past year many improvements to the parks have been completed.

Steve Williams

Steve is responsible for the horticultural aspects of the parks some of which have been outlined below:

· Plans for more permanent planting schemes to suit the seasons but keeping some of the bedding plants for colour in the parks.

· Shrub beds were opened up in Lightoaks Park as requested by residents, which has improved safety.

Buile Hill Park

· The health walks in the park continue to be a success.

· Friends Of Buile Hill are trying to develop more events in the park.

· The Quiet Corner that takes place each week (weather permitting) in the sensory garden would like to introduce more activities to encourage more people.

Lesley to put in the local newsletter

· Funds have been secured to refurbish the toilets as a result of a lot of pressure from the Friends group.

· Lighting has been agreed in the main drive in Seedley.

· Signage in all the parks has now been completed. Some old signs need to be removed.  A suggestion for finger posts for directions has been made.

· The Friends have been allocated a room within the park to start a new craft workshop which they have supplied all the craft materials and equipment.

· The bowling green is to be restored but the issue of security needs to be dealt with first.

· Extensive work to the paths is planned. The next path to be addressed will be the Weaste Lane path that leads to the bowling green, which will be completely resurfaced and coloured.

· Plans for work to be undertaken to restore the golf course. Dogs and their owners remains a problem. 

· 44 dog owners have been served with fixed penalty fines in the area since February last year.

The general view on this was to publicly name and shame the perpetrators if possible.

Steve Taylor

Steve introduced himself, as he is fairly new in post. He gave some brief background information of his previous twenty-two years work in environmental services for Tameside Council. He has done work alongside friends groups, schools, securing lottery funding, organising volunteer groups and work with disabled groups.  Steve also has experience in park and open space management and is keen to bring in some of that experience.

He is responsible for the day-to-day maintenance within quite a number of parks within Salford.  

Some of the work planned and already completed includes:

· Clearance of the work yard in Lightoaks Park. The area has now been levelled and locked to prevent fly tipping.

· Pruning to trees and shrubs to improve access.

· Repairs to the summer shed.

Future Developments for the Parks

· New planting schemes are planned

· Re-access out door furniture consulting with Friends groups.

· Look at more community involvement (planting days, volunteer days etc)

· Look to train staff who work within the parks.

· Discussion about the introduction of park keepers/rangers took place.  Steve has had some previous experience and information of the rangers in other parks in the city. It was suggested that a park ranger from one of the parks be invited to the next Friends of Lightoaks Park meeting along with Cllr Lea and the three ward councillors. 
· Steve also informed the meeting of a Friends Forum that is held in Manchester where groups from other areas meet to exchange ideas etc.
Steve will find the relevant website / telephone number for the Friends of Lightoaks Park. Steve can be contacted on 703 – 8154.

LIGHTOAKS Park

Dog fouling 

Continues to be a problem in the park.

Reports of bins not being emptied in Lightoaks Park were made which needs to be addressed.

SIGNAGE

The signs in Lightoaks Park have damp inside them.

Steve Taylor will contact the manufacturers and report back.

There are still no notices about the problems caused by feeding the birds with bread.  

Environmental Services still to follow this up.

POND

The narrow channel was again very congested. It was requested that the cleaning of the channel becomes part of the routine maintenance.

Environmental Services to look at including the cleaning of the channel as part of the routine maintenance program.

FOOTPATHS

It was reported that the repairs in Lightoaks Park were not of a good standard and was more of a poor patch job. Holes still remain in various sections of paths in Lightoaks Park that require attention.

SMALL CHILDRENS PLAY AREA

Residents reported parents still allowing their dogs into the play area. When asked by a park staff member to take the dog out they refuse.

Large signs need to be put up to inform people that must not allow dogs into the play area or risk being fined. 

SUMMER SHED

Some discussion ensued about the use of the summer shed with a view to maybe look at potential adaptations to the building to bring it back into use. 

OAKWOOD PARK

VEHICLE SECURITY

Environmental Services have now put a boulder preventing vehicle access to the park off the East Lancs Road.

PLAYGROUND

Mary Ferrer requested that it be noted that the advertising of the opening day in the park was very poor and that a personal invitation should have been given to the Oakwood residents group. Mick explained that he had been asked to inform Mr. and Mrs. Parnham but had inadvertently missed them from the e-mail list and has since apologised for this.

The playground has now been completed. 
DEAD TREES

Environmental Services still to address the removal of some of the dead trees from the park. 

GATES

The gates at the Swinton Park Road entrance have now been installed.

BINS

Environmental Services to arrange for bins to be installed. 
This has been started with some bins already in the park.
WILD FLOWERS / ROSE BEDS

Some wildflowers have now been sown in the Red Forest area. 
Maintenance of the rose beds, which was formerly the bowling greens, needs to be ongoing.

It was agreed that the Red Rose Forest would be kept involved in any future work for the park.

PATHS

Some work still remains to be done on some paths in the park. The main path, which is 4.5m wide, requires resurfacing with tarmac therefore it was suggested that the width be reduced. 

The path from Swinton Park Road to the playground and the Stables has now been completed. 

NEXT MEETING

Mick to arrange a walkabout in March
